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Dear Parent/Carer,
This week has seen a significant change in the daylight hours, not aided by the driving rain and high winds of the earlier part of the week. However, there have also been many bright moments within the school to balance this out, the first of which was the outstanding response of our senior school learners to the wearing of face coverings in class from Monday, following the Scottish Government announcement last Friday. On Monday morning, the Senior Team within the school visited every class and were very impressed with the response from our young people and their positivity and maturity in adapting to this new protocol. Indeed, all young people are to be congratulated for their efforts in continuing to cope with these procedures and for their respectful manner in doing so.

Since commencing my post three weeks ago, I have now managed to visit every year group in class, and it has been a pleasure to meet young people and to formally introduce myself to them. Over the next few weeks, it is my intention to continue to visit classes, in order to see some of the great work that takes place every day across departments. 
I have also managed to meet with a number of colleagues in the school, including members of the Senior Team, all Principal Teachers/Faculty Heads and the Principal Teachers of Pupil Support and this will help me greatly in identifying areas for future improvement and also to gauge the strengths of the school and to know more about our community. Similarly, I am now getting to know colleagues in our Office Team, Janitorial Team, ASNAs, Technicians, Catering Team and Cleaning Team and it is evident that everyone plays their part in ensuring that the school functions each day. I hope to get the chance to meet with groups of young people over the next couple of weeks too, to have the chance to gather their views about life at St Ambrose and their experiences within and beyond classes. Similarly, on Monday evening, the Parent Council will meet, socially distanced in the Assembly Hall. These meetings will assist me greatly in forming the future vision and aims of St Ambrose High School.
At this time of year, it is customary for us to meet with learners in Primary 7, who will form the S1 cohort for next session. Obviously, we need to think differently this year and we are currently devising ways to enable some form of initial meeting to take place. Last Friday, I also commenced my visits to our partner primary schools, and I will continue to complete visits over the next two weeks. It has been a great experience to visit the primary schools and observe some of the great work that the children do and the support and encouragement that they receive from their teachers.
As we have entered the month of November, we have daily prayers in the Oratory at 8.45am (except Tuesday) to remember family and friends who are no longer with us. This has been a particularly difficult year for many families, and I would encourage staff and young people to take the opportunity to spend a few minutes in the Oratory to remember loved ones. 

The most recent guidance from the Scottish Government has indicated that as we move into the winter weather, there will be opportunities to make adaptations to the restrictions that are currently in place. This will hopefully see a return to Physical Education taking place within the school building and therefore, reintroducing the use of changing rooms and a subsequent emphasis on the return to wearing full school uniform. Once Risk Assessments and advice from North Lanarkshire Council have been factored into our planning, I hope to be able to offer more information on this next Friday.

Reporting to parents/carers with regards to the progress of our young people has also been affected by the COVID pandemic and this has implications for events such as Parents’ Evenings. Work is being undertaken within the school to formulate a reporting calendar and again, I will aim to share information with you next Friday with regards to how this will look for the remainder of the session.

This weekend falls shortly after November 5th, Bonfire Night. Indeed, last night the skies were illuminated with many fireworks as I made my way home from St Ambrose. Health and safety are always a concern, particularly with the dangers that fireworks present and we ask all young people to be mindful of this and to avoid contact with fireworks over the weekend and to keep themselves safe.
Finally, a little advanced notice that Monday 16th of November is an INSET day and therefore, the school will be open to staff only. 
Have a great weekend!

Yours sincerely
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James McParland
Head Teacher
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